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PAY YOUR  
2014 MEMBERSHIP 

DUES TODAY!

SPECIAL  
COMMUNITY MEETING

ON  
THE LEGACY PROJECT

YOU’RE INVITED!

SPECIAL  
COMMUNITY MEETING

ON  
THE LEGACY PROJECT

THURSDAY, JULY 10, 2014
The Community House

7:00 - 8:30 pm

See the latest plans  
for the renovation of the  

Community House

Talk with the Architect

Give us your feedback  
before plans are finalized

North Rosedale Park Civic Association
(see page 13 for more information)
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How often does this happen to you? 

*knock-knock*

Who’s there?

Your neighbor.

No, really. Who is at my door?

Hi, I’m [insert name here] and I live on [pick a street in 
North Rosedale Park]. I just wanted to say hello.

For those of you who have experienced this, how do you 
react?

The stories I have heard from neighbors vary quite a bit. 
Some were delighted when this happened to them; others 
were slightly upset by the unsolicited visit.

When we moved into the neighborhood over two years 
ago, we had this experience a few times. Our initial 
perplexed states quickly shifted to deep appreciation 
each time it happened.

I am hoping to see this type of activity increased across 
the neighborhood.

There are several committees and ad hoc units associated 
with NRPCA, which aim to help increase intra-
neighbohood engagement. Our block captains take a 
grassroots approach, resulting events like the recent New 
Neighbor Dinner. Our membership committee has been 
getting out reminders for NRPCA dues in the mail and 
by phone. Much of the success of these activities are 
made possible with people being open enough to knock 
on their neighbor’s door and saying hello.

Maybe you know, maybe you don’t: North Rosedale 
Park Civic Association primarily sustains itself in 
two areas, Community House rentals and NRPCA 
memberships. Renting is an art we are still trying to 
master. Memberships used to be higher 10-15 years 
ago. There was a steady decline for a while, but we 
have been able to turn the tide. We still need a lot more 
participation.

I am not going to use this letter 
to implore any non-member 
reader to contribute to dues. If 
anything, I would prefer to chat 
about why you may have not 
joined. Now if you read this and 
want to mail a check, I thank 
you in advance.

If you have not an NRPCA 
member and you are reading this, I would love to hear 
from you.

Hi, I’m Hubert and I live on Warwick. I just want to 
say hello and get acquainted. Please contact me at 
President@NorthRosedalePark.org or 313.451.0808. 
You can find me at Always Brewing Detroit on most 
Thursday evenings.

ROCKSTAR RECOGNITION
Special thanks to Julie Hacker, Tamara “TK” 
Kamara, Amy Goode, and Mary Davis for executing 
another June Day. If not without you, we may not have 
had an 84th. Thanks so much for your commitment to 
maintaining our neighborhood’s more storied event. I 
look forward to the 85th.

Thanks to the June Day volunteers. You all are ace in my 
book. There are too many to mention in my column, but 
you all will be recognized publicly.

Hat tip to all the young families I met at June Day, 
especially the ones who were eager to get more involved 
in the community. Make sure you dial into your Tattler. 
There will be more information about such opportunities 
soon.

Congrats to Grandmont Rosedale Development 
Corporation for serving our region for 25 years. 
And thanks Greening of Detroit for their donation of 
commemorative trees for GRDC, which were planted 
around the neighborhood.

Letter from President Hubert Sawyers III

SAVE THE DATE
–––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––

Annual NRPCA  
Steak Roast Dinner
–––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––
Friday, September 12, 2014
more details in our next issue



3July 2014 • Volume 89

On June 8, Park Players celebrated the 
end of another successful theatrical 
season. Over 50 people attended the 
annual cook-out including many of the 
cast and crew from Guys and Dolls. 
Special thanks go to Marcia Closson, 
Mary Davis, and Carly Matkovich for 
providing the basic foodstuffs, and 
to Lavonne Thomas for making the 
Community House look festive. 

Sarah Hedeen, the director of our 
fall show, ALICE THROUGH THE 
LOOKING GLASS, presented her 
vision of the upcoming production. 
It will include music, movement, and 
much merriment. She encouraged 
everyone 12 years of age and older 
to audition on Sept. 3 or 7. We will 
have more audition information in 
the August Tattler so that you can be 
thinking about any special characters 
for which you would like to try out.

By Roger Loeb

Behind the Footlights

Gary Baldwin discussed the Capital 
Campaign and the exciting plans for 
our North Rosedale Park Community 
House. This project, under the 

leadership of Marsha Bruhn, is getting 
close to reaching its fund-raising target 
for Phase I of the project.

While Park Players will celebrate a 
brief hiatus from rehearsing shows 
during the summer, plans for ALICE 
will move ahead. In July, there will be 
a meeting of creative minds to develop 
ideas for costumes, sets, and props. 
The director and the assistant director 
will continue their search for iconic 
scenes to be borrowed from ALICE 
IN WONDERLAND to weave into 
the structure of ALICE THROUGH 
THE LOOKING GLASS. If you are 
interested in participating in this 
show in any fashion, please contact 
the producer, Tamara Kamara (TK) 
at: tamarakamara@gmail.com. We 
welcome everyone. Park Players is your 
community theater.

THANK YOU JUNE DAY CAFÉ VOLUNTEERS
First a big THANK YOU to all of the 
neighbors who donated a little or a lot 
of food and supplies. You helped us 
clear nearly $600 in food sales during 
the afternoon.

THANK YOU to the Café volunteers!!!! 
These brave and hearty souls helped 
set up on Friday, held down the fort in 
the kitchen on June Day, grilling and 
wrapping and serving, and helped clean 
up at the end of the day. A big shout out 
to grill master, Sean Davis. This NRP 
alum comes back every year to grill 

on June Day. He was ably assisted by 
relief griller, John Porth. Friday’s set 
up crew was Sue Steigerwalt, David 
Buckley, Roger Loeb and Judy & Mark 
Barkey—thank you!! Keeping things 
running smoothly, with my undying 
thanks, on Saturday was Marcia 
Closson, Candy Doggan, Roger Loeb, 
Bruce Abe, David Buckley, Christie 
Peck, Nancy Dreisbach, Darlene Harris, 
Betty Johnson, Kamilah Henderson, 
Tom & Chris Ridgway, Marilyn Porth, 
Sue Steigerwalt, Gavin Buckley and 

Hubert Sawyers. Thanks, also, to the 
Vaughn kids for the lovely menu signs. 
Can’t forget Nicole Daniels and Michael 
Matrescu who always go above and 
beyond to make things easier for us.

Finally, an enormous shout out and 
THANK YOU to June Day co-Chairs, 
Julie Hacker and Tamara Kamara, 
without whose blood sweat and toil this 
day wouldn’t have happened.

Mary Davis
Chair-June Day Café 

Roofs-Gutters-Painting-Kitchen-Bath-Remodel 
Electrical-Siding-Decks-Plumbing-Finish Bsmt

Water Damage Repair

Pearson Construction Company
Serving the Residential & Commercial with Quality Building Service

Tyrone Pearson, President	 313.399.9122
Licensed & Insured

Affordable Prices	 Senior Discounts

Wanted: Keyboard and 
a monitor with cable 
for an HP computer for 
the community house 
interns.  

Thank you to Julie Hacker for the donation  
of the computer.
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Concerned about vacant properties in your 
neighborhood? Want to get involved?

Join the Vacant Property 
Task Force!

Volunteers are needed for every street in the  
North Rosedale Park neighborhood to help with computer 
research, community outreach and property maintenance 
efforts. Contact Clarenda Webb, NRP representative of 

the Vacant Property Task Force at 313.330.7844 or email 
clarendawebb@gmail.com to learn more information.

*Monetary donations are now being accepted to install split rail fences on Stahelin 
where homes have been demolished in order to prevent illegal dumping. You can 

also donate yard waste bags, water and volunteer for clean-ups in the neighborhoods.

PIANO & GUITAR LESSONS
For the Young and the  

Not-so-young Park Resident  
255-1627

THE  
NORTH ROSEDALE 

PARK  
BLOCK CAPTAINS 

MEETINGS
are the first Tuesday of every month at 6:30pm.

The meetings are held at the Community House
which is at 18445 Scarsdale.

This vitally important group of community  
leaders needs your support.  

If you have a neighborhood concern that  
needs to be resolved, please contact your  
Block Captain or if you don't know who  

your Block Captain is, please contact  
Clarenda Webb at (313) 330-7844  

for more information.

Our next meeting will be 
TUESDAY, JULY 8, 2014

We need your involvement now more than ever.

NEIGHBORHOOD  
BUSINESS DIRECTORY

This directory of ads is only available to Park residents to 
inform neighbors of the businesses and services they offer.

MITCH'S PAINTING SERVICE
Homes (Inside and Out) Garages, too!

534-7023 • 282-4921

MARIA ENTERPRISES
General Sewing Needs • Alterations • Tailoring • Dressmaking

Maria Bryant • Detroit, MI 48291 • 313-537-1560

JAFRA COSMETICS • Ina M. Grant 
Body Oils & Lotions, Fragrances, Make-up 

313-535-1310 • inagrant@sbcglobal.net
Sign up for free brochures & sale information

MICHAEL HOWD PLASTERING
4th Generation Wet Plasterer

Repairwork our speciality • 734-772-3656
cubalibrehavs9@aol.com • Insured

Al Baumgardner	 Jim Baumgardner
Co-Owner	 Co-Owner

BAUMGARDNER MECHANICAL, INC.
Heating, Cooling, Plumbing & Electrical

24850 W. McNichols
Detroit, MI 48219

Licensed & Insured	 (313) 537-1600
#71-04661	 Fax (313) 537-2801

JR WATKINS PRODUCTS
Linaments / Cold Remedies, Extracts Spices,  

Beauty Products and More
Marsha Maxey • 313-408-5500 or Jeepers1954@gmail.com
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Run for the Roses, 2014!
Another perfectly beautiful, cool 
morning for a run in the park! Friends 
and neighbors, kids and adults 
showed up before 8:00 am prepared to 
challenge themselves and each other, 
and volunteers stepped up to make it 
all possible—what a way to kick off 
June Day, 2014! The two courses—
the one mile, circling the park twice, 
and the 5K, winding through the 
tree- and flower-lined streets of North 
Rosedale Park—were, as always, the 
highlight of the morning and with 
the neighborhood flora a treat for all 
to take in as they ran. Participants 
expressed appreciation for the 
privilege to participate in a real road 
race in their own neighborhood.

HIGHLIGHTS OF THIS YEAR’S 
RACE INCLUDED:
•	 Thanks to Marilyn Morehead’s 

re-measurement of the 5K course 
in 2012, and Ray Tchou’s re-
measurement of the one mile this 
year, both courses are reliably 
accurate! The one-mile course, we 
discovered, is nearly a full block 
longer than twice around the park, 
so we declared this year’s winners 
the new record-holders for the 
newly accurate one-mile course!

•	 Seventeen walkers/runners, ranging 
in age from 6 to 73, participated, 
with 11 in the one-mile, 9 in the 5K, 
and three who did both courses!

•	 The consistent winners of both races 
in recent years in the male category, 
Roger Weekes and Justin Finkel, were 
not able to come this year, opening up 
the field to this year’s male winners: 
Bill Davenport in the one-mile and 
Tom Ridgway in the 5K!

•	 Anthony Vega, age 6, inspired us all 
with his first-time run, finishing the 
one-mile in only 9:56! 

•	 In the female categories, Corinne 
Vaughn, age 13, thrilled the crowd 
with her one-mile overall win, and 
Avanna Gouch came in just a minute 
and a half behind the male winner in 
the 5k and nearly 3 minutes ahead of 
her closest competitor. 

•	 Expenses were negligible due to 
simplified awards and leftover supplies 
from past years, such that the event 
just over $100 for our community!

Our races could not happen without 
the awesome volunteers who turn out 
before 7:30 am to ensure the runners’ 
safety, mark the course clearly and 
accurately, set up a water station for 
midrace, time the runners, and provide 
post-race refreshments. Special thanks 
to Ray Tchou who kindly agreed, after 
being recruited at the last minute, to 
ride his bike to lead the runners; Judy 
Barkey who performed the critical task 
of recruiting volunteers; Meredith Drain 
and Candy Duggan who ably handled 
registration and processing of finishing 
times; and the entire volunteer crew! 
They are:
•	 Judy Barkey
•	 Carolyn Cathey
•	 Meredith Drain
•	 Candy Duggan
•	 David Finkel
•	 Duane Fuselin
•	 Eddie Hejka
•	 Mary Madigan
•	 Marilyn Morehead
•	 Carol Olsen
•	 John Royal
•	 Ray Tchou

The overall winners this year were:
ONE MILE (setting new course 
records with longer, more accurate 
course!)
Female winner: 	Corinne Vaughn  
	 7:22
Male winner: 	 Bill Davenport  
	 7:49	
5K (3.1 miles)
Female winner: 	Avanna Gouch,  
	 age 26, 28:49
Male winner: 	 Tom Ridgway,  
	 age 50, 26:38
*Course records reflect available records,  
  dating back to 2003:
  (One mile course records, new this year,  
  see above)

5K course records, since 2003, are:
Female: 	 Becky Dewey 23:08 	set in 2006
Male: 	 Roger Weekes 17:34 	set in 2007

Other runners/walkers included, in 
order of finishing
ONE MILE: Katherine Vaughn, India 
Davis, Anthony Vega, Kyara Burch, 
Grace Gordan, Pamela Swift, Vera 
Loggin, John Royal, Andrew Benigna

5K: Bill Davenport, Vera Loggins, 
Pamela Ann Swift, Sophia Vaughn, 
Erme Gouch, Marilyn Morehead 
(Jailynn Knight made a valiant effort 
but was sidelined by an injury before 
finishing)

Congratulations to the winners, 
to all of the participating athletes, 
and thanks again to our awesome 
volunteers who once again made the 
race possible.

Submitted by Amy Good
Run for the Roses coordinator
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BLOCK CAPTAINS HOST MEET AND GREET  
FOR NEW RESIDENTS

New residents were welcomed at a 
lovely event on June 3 at the Community 
House. Chaired by Beverly Frederick, 

residents enjoyed a full dinner, received 
information about neighborhood activities 
and events, and were entertained by new 

board member James Mallory's band. 
Thanks to all the volunteers who helped 
make it a special evening!

Gary, Kimberly and Matthew Dorsey, Warwick

Maurice and Richelle Smith, Sunderland

(Left to Right) Jen, Mara, Caleb, Gabe and  
Fred Janke, Gainsborough

(Left to Right) Cynthia Baker, Mary Samuel, Michelle and 
Nicole, W. Outer Drive
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(Left to Right) Tineka, Miguel, Andrea, Jasmine and  
Felipe Jimenez, Sunderland

Laticia and Gabrielle Jones, Edinborough

(Left to Right) Felicia and Ja'kya Siebert and friend, Lancashire

Jr. Block Captain Cali Reese with Sharon LeMieux

Bill Jackson, Puritan
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Good Neighbor News
What a loving gift we received 
this week! Our new neighbors, 
across the street, Mr.& Mrs.
David Guerin, as a surprise 
planted flowers all around the 
front of our house. Another 
"Senior Blessing" from 
neighbors on our block of Avon.

		  Submitted by,
		  David & Lois Drafts
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GRDC CELEBRATES 25 YEARS!
On Saturday, July 12, Grandmont 
Rosedale Development Corporation 
is throwing a 25th Anniversary picnic 
for all residents in the Grandmont 
Rosedale neighborhoods. The picnic, 
which will run from 11:00 am to 3:00 
pm at Ramsay Park in the Grandmont 
neighborhood, is GRDC’s way of 
saying thank you for 25 years of 
support, encouragement and dedication. 

Twenty five years ago, GRDC was 
an all-volunteer organization working 
on the renovation of its first house. 
Today, GRDC is one of Detroit’s most 
accomplished community development 
organizations with such diverse 
programs as housing renovation, 
commercial revitalization, home repair 
assistance, a farmers’ market, streetscape 
improvements, park renovations, 
a safety program, a beautification 
program, and ongoing support of the 
neighborhood associations. 

With such hard work, we need to 
celebrate big! The food, games, raffles 
and fun are free for residents. Bring 
your kids, your appetites, and your 
neighborly spirit. For more information, 
or to get your free ticket for the 
anniversary celebration, contact Mary 
Lyons at mlyons@grandmontrosedale.
com, or call 313-387-4732, ext. 116.

FARMERS’ MARKET 
The Northwest Detroit Farmers’ Market 
opened its ninth season in its new 
location, at the North Rosedale Park 

To learn more about the second 
ProsperUS class beginning in 
Grandmont Rosedale this fall, 
interested entrepreneurs should 
attend an informational meeting on 
Tuesday, August 12th from 6-8 PM 
at the GRDC offices, 19800 Grand 
River. For more information, or to 
RSVP for the August 12 informational 
meeting, contact Kirsten Donoghue, 
kdonoghue@grandmontrosedale.
com or 313-387-4732, ext. 120. You 
may also visit the GRDC web site at 
www.grandmontrosedale.com or the 
ProsperUS Detroit web site at www.
ProsperUSDetroit.org

CITIZENS RADIO PATROL 
WORKSHOP
Come join us for our Citizens Radio 
Patrol Workshop on Wednesday, July 
16th 5:30-8pm at Grandmont Rosedale 
Development Corporation, 19800 
Grand River. Come and learn about 
this community-driven initiative that 
prevents crime, increases collaboration 
between law-enforcement and citizens, 
and fosters a strong sense of community.

Through a partnership with the Detroit 
Police Department (DPD), radio patrol 
groups across the city have been 
supported for crime prevention efforts 
since 1967. Radio Patrol provides a 
unique opportunity for residents to 
deter crime on their own streets through 
active observation. 

This event is free and open to the public. 
Light refreshments will be provided. 
Please RSVP to Kiana Miller, Community 
Security Coordinator by email at 
kmiller@grandmontrosedale.com, or by 
phone at 313-387-4732, ext. 109.

CONSTRUCTION BEGINS 
ON THE GRAND RIVER 
WORKPLACE
GRDC is busy renovating what will be 
known as the Grand River Workplace 
at 19120 Grand River. This small 
business incubator will provide a 
professional and affordable working 
environment with both open area 
workspace and private offices for 
start-up businesses and independent 
workers. High-speed internet, copying 
and printing equipment, mailboxes, a 
kitchen and conference facilities will 

Community House, 18445 Scarsdale 
on June 5. Along with several returning 
vendors, this season’s Farmers’ Market 
will include such activities as workshops 
on composting, food preservation, and 
cooking. Musicians will be featured 
throughout the season and there will 
be a variety of activities for kids. The 
Farmers’ Market season runs every 
Thursday from 4-8pm until October 6. 

TRASHTALKIN’ WANTS YOU!
Trash Talkin’ is a monthly volunteer 
activity that brings neighbors together to 
help make our community cleaner and 
more beautiful. If you have an interest 
in helping your community look as best 
as it can, join the Trash Talkin’ crew at 
Always Brewing Detroit, 19180 Grand 
River at 9:30am on Saturday July 26 
and August 23. GRDC will provide 
the free coffee, gloves, trash bags and 
litter grabbers. Trash Talkin’ volunteers 
provide the company and commitment to 
making Grandmont Rosedale litter free!

ENTREPRENEUR TRAINING 
GEARING UP FOR SECOND 
ROUND THIS FALL
Early this spring, twelve Grandmont 
Rosedale based entrepreneurs were 
accepted to the GRDC’s first ProsperUS 
Detroit entrepreneurial training class. 
Participating businesses represented 
industries ranging from health and 
wellness to fashion design to marketing 
and public relations. As a result of this 
course, one business has already created 
10 new jobs in the neighborhood.

Over the course of the 12-week training 
program, students develop a business 
plan, receive 10 hours of follow up one-
on-one training, and upon graduation 
become eligible to apply for loans and 
technical assistance. A second round of 
training will be held this fall for another 
dozen entrepreneurs.

continued on page 11
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D.
 D.
 S.	 DR. PAULA CARSON
	 Your Family Dentist
18616 W. McNichols	 28245 Southfield Rd.
Detroit, MI 48219	 Lathrup Village, MI 48076
Phone (313) 532-1115	 Phone (248) 423-9000
Fax (313) 255-4523	 Fax (248) 423-9020

Office Hours By Appointment

Dr. Lawrence Rubin
Diplomate, American Board of Podiatric Surgery

FOOT & ANKLE SPECIALIST SINCE 1979

Treating all foot & ankle problems
Medical • Surgical • Orthopedic • Diabetic Care

18530 Grand River, Detroit • (313) 273-9400
2 blocks west of the Southfield Freeway
S

Follow NORTH ROSEDALE PARK
Like Us on Facebook or visit us on our website at http://northrosedalepark.org

Washer & Dryer Repair Since 1980
	 Washer
		  Dryer
 A-1			   Service
No Service charge if repaired.
Servicing most makes & models.
Rosedale Park Resident. (313) 838-1149

"Did you know Dusing Security offers BOTH your patrol 
service and alarm monitoring for $30.00/month!"

IMAGINE - TWO SERVICES FOR $1.00 PER DAY!! 
Call 586-779-5002 for details!!

Park Lane Check Cashing / Liquor
We Cash:

Income Tax • Insurance • Payroll • State 401K
Lawsuit Settlements • Pension Checks

• Western Union
• Fax & Copy Service
• Money Orders
• Complete Bill Payment Center

19150 W. McNichols 	 Tel: 313.255.0004_______________________________
Detroit, MI 48219 	 Fax: 313.255.5012

$20.00

 
OFF

When You Cash Your Income
Tax or Insurance Check

Over $1000

Southfield
DEALERS USED VEHICLE SALES

21399 Telegraph Rd.
Southfield, MI 48034
PH (248) 352-7199

Tony Gullette
Sales Professional

tgullette@southfielddealersusedcars.com
North Rosedale Park Resident 22 Years
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continued from page 9

also be available. There will also be a 
300 sq. ft. storefront for pop-up retail 
businesses. For more information about 
becoming a part of the Grand River 
commercial community, contact Kirsten 
Donoghue at 313-387-4732, ext. 120 
or kdonoghue@grandmontrosedale.com

LOOKING FOR A HOME IN 
GRANDMONT ROSEDALE? 
– GRDC has several newly renovated 
homes ready for sale. Each home 
has been thoroughly updated and is 
in move-in condition.  Whether you 
are looking for a cozy 2 bedroom 
ranch or a stately 4 bedroom brick 
colonial, GRDC has a home to fit 
your family and budget. In addition to 
getting a beautifully renovated home, 
homebuyers will also receive down 
payment assistance and free homebuyer 
counseling to insure that they get off 
on the right foot.  Check out the GRDC 
website at www.grandmontrosedale.
com for more details and a complete list 
of homes for sale or call 313-387-4732 
ext. 100 today.

JOIN THE CRIME ALERT 
NETWORK – The Grandmont 
Rosedale Crime Alert sends out email 
alerts as reported by community 
residents about recent suspicious or 
criminal incidents or activities in the 
Grandmont Rosedale neighborhoods. 
The goal is to prevent crime by sharing 

information among area residents. To 
join the Grandmont Rosedale Crime 
Alert system, send an e-mail request 
to grandmontrosedalecrimealert@
googlegroups.com. 

VISIT 
MYGRANDMONTROSEDALE.ORG 
– Summer is a busy time in Grandmont 
Rosedale. Want to stay up to date on all 
the latest happenings in the community? 
Visit mygrandmontrosedale.org to find 
neighborhood stories, a calendar of 
community events, a business directory, 
and much more. We are on Facebook, 
too -- find us at facebook.com/
MyGrandmontRosedale!

GET THE GRDC E-MAIL BLAST! 
– Sign up to receive GRDC’s weekly 
email newsletter and get timely 
neighborhood news delivered directly to 
your inbox every Wednesday morning. 
Don’t miss out. Send an e-mail to 
info@grandmontrosedale.com and ask 
to be added to the list today.

Walk In the Park Walk Group
Whether this is your first step toward a healthier lifestyle or just a new activity to freshen up your  

existing exercise routine, walking is it! It helps Reduce the Risk Factors of Heart Disease and Strokes;  
it Reduces Stress and Boost Energy, the Healthy Gains aren’t for your heart alone.  

A Consistent walk routine increases your quality of life at any age.

The Program is Free, Benefits are Priceless 
& 

The Investment Is Personal

Walk group sessions are three times a week
Mondays & Fridays • 5:30-6:30pm

Wednesdays • 5:00-6:00pm
at

North Rosedale Park Community House
18445 Scarsdale

Detroit MI 48223-1333

For more information please contact: 
G. Goodwine at 313-971-3990 

North Rosedale Park Civic Association: Community House 313-837-3416
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The Book Club in the Park (BCIP)
is on Summer Break.

If you missed us this season, below are few  past 
titles to add to your Summer Reading List.

The Stars Shine Down, Sidney Sheldon
There Eyes Were Watching God, Zora Neal Hurston
Annie's Ghost A Journey into a Family Secret, Steve Luxenberg
Half of a Yellow Sun, Chimamand Ngozi Adichie
Dark River, Heather Buchannan
Girl Gone, Gillian Flynn   
Check out the August 2014 issue of the Tattler to see what we'll be 

reading and discussing in September.
Enjoy the Summer!

The Book Club in the Park (BCIP) meets  
Jan. - June & Sept. - Nov.  on the Third Thursday of the month  

at 6:00pm at the North Rosedale Park Community House.
For more information call 313-837-3416 
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WE NEED YOU!
With a goal of $750,000 for Phase 
One, organizers are encouraging North 
Rosedale Park residents to give to the 
effort and help raise the additional 
$100,000 needed. By now, residents 
should have received information about 
the Legacy Project in the mail. 

“We are hoping that our residents have 
a sense of pride and ownership and 
donate to this very important effort,” 
said Marsha Bruhn, Steering Committee 
Chairperson. “More than 125 of our 
neighbors have already said yes and 
made a pledge. I am hoping that all 
1700 households in the Park donate 
something. After all, no gift is too small. 
Every dollar counts towards our goal of 
a September groundbreaking.”

To contribute, residents can complete 
and mail the pledge form included 
with the Legacy Project letter they 
received in the mail. Donations also 
are being accepted online at www.
northrosedalepark.org.

In addition to making a donation, 
residents can participate by:
•	 Hosting a house party and inviting 

their neighbors and friends to hear 
about the Legacy Project

•	 Serving as an ambassador by sharing 
information about the Legacy 
Project at neighborhood meetings or 
community events

Funds raised during Phase One will be 
used to: 
•	 Construct a 2100-square-foot 

addition on the south side of the 
building with a larger lobby and new 
entrance off of the parking lot

•	 Build new handicapped-accessible 
restrooms

•	 Enlarge the office
•	 Create a welcoming patio
•	 Upgrade the parking lot for the 

relocated Northwest Detroit Farmers’ 
Market 

•	 Improve lighting and electrical 
systems and add Wi-Fi 

For more than a year, leaders and 
supporters have worked behind the 
scenes sharing the Legacy Project with 
potential major donors and applying for 
foundation and government grants. 

As fundraising efforts continue, Legacy 
Project leaders have already hired a 
pre-construction manager and continue 
to work with architect Gus Pappas to 
refine the construction and site plans.

In addition, the City of Detroit recently  
awarded a $248,000 Community 
Development Block Grant to North 
Rosedale Park to install an elevator and fire-
proof stairwells in Phase Two of the project.

Invest in a Community. Impact a City. 
Give to the Legacy Project Today!!! 

For more information on the Legacy 
Project or to make a pledge, go 
to the NRPCA Web site at www.
northrosedalepark.org or contact 
Marsha Bruhn at (313) 400-1192 or via 
email at marshabruhn@yahoo.com.

Fundraising Efforts for Community House  
Pass $650,000 Mark

Residents Encouraged to Donate to Help Reach $750,000 Goal
By Rose Love

The Legacy Project Steering Committee working to renovate the Community House and surrounding park celebrated
a milestone in June: $650,000 has been pledged and donated thus far to the effort. 

The most recent donation of $10,000 came from Quicken Loans.

What is the Legacy Project of  
North Rosedale Park?

For nearly 75 years, the North Rosedale Community 
House and the seven-acre park surrounding it have been 
the focal point of our community. As with any building, 
time has taken its toll on the Community House. In order 
to address many of structural problems and the need to 
update the facility, the Legacy Project of North Rosedale 

Park was created. Funds raised will correct structural 
problems – sinking floors, electrical and plumbing issues, 
and handicap accessibility – and enhance activities by 
creating a new lobby, expanding the parking lot, installing 
additional lighting, and renovating the patio.
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Deadline for the Tattler
The Rosedale Tattler is a monthly newsletter published by the NRPCA. All articles and advertisements are  

due the 10th of each month. Please contact Maria Bryant at 313-537-1560 or mariab19@sbcglobal.net  
for advertising rates and policies. Please submit articles to NRPCA_TattlerEditor@Yahoo.com.

We welcome and encourage submissions. The author’s name, address and phone number is required for publication.  
The editorial staff reserves the right to edit submissions for space or for which they deem obscene, defamatory, deceptive or misleading.

1 	 Rental.......................................  10am
2 	 HEP Walk Group....................... 5pm 
2 	 Rental......................................... 7pm
5 	 Rental......................................... 5pm
6 	 Rental......................................... 5pm
7 	 HEP Walk Group.................. 5:30pm
8 	 Block Captains Mtg.............. 6:30pm
9 	 HEP Walk Group.................. 5:30pm
9 	 Rental......................................... 7pm
11 	HEP Walk Group.................. 5:30pm
12 	Rental......................................... 7pm
14 	Rental.......................................  10am

14 	HEP Walk Group.................. 5:30pm
14 	Rental......................................... 7pm
16 	HEP Walk Group.................. 5:30pm
16 	Rental......................................... 7pm
17 	Rental.......................................  10am
17 	Rental......................................... 6pm
18 	HEP Walk Group.................. 5:30pm
19 	Rental......................................... 5pm
21 	Rental.......................................  10am
21 	HEP Walk Group.................. 5:30pm
21 	Rental......................................... 7pm
23 	HEP Walk Group.................. 5:30pm

23 	Rental......................................... 7pm
24 	Rental.......................................  10am
24 	Aikido........................................ 6pm
25 	HEP Walk Group.................. 5:30pm
28 	Rental.......................................  10am
28 	HEP Walk Group.................. 5:30pm
28 	Rental......................................... 7pm
30 	HEP Walk Group.................. 5:30pm
30 	Rental......................................... 7pm
31 	Aikido........................................ 6pm

NRPCA Calendar • July 2014

Rent the Community House for Your Next Function!
Call Nicole Daniels at (313) 837-3416 to reserve your upcoming event.

Benefits of renting the Community House…supports your community, house-sitter on duty, security on duty, short drive home!!!

North Rosedale Park eBlast Newsletter
aka: Rosedale Tattler eBLAST EDITION

This April marked the beginning of the Rosedale Tattler 
eBLAST EDITION. An electronic newsletter designed 
to supplement the printed version of the Tattler will be 
distributed via email. The eBLAST EDITION is not 
intended to replace the printed Tattler, but to provide 
vital and interesting news, information and reminders 
that sometimes miss the Tattler deadline (the 10th of each 
month). The eBlast should arrive in your email around 
the 3rd week of each month so as to meet this objective. 
In order to receive the eBlast you must be on the "list". 
However, it is really easy to signup for the list by visiting 
the homepage of the North Rosedale Civic Association 
at http://NorthRosedalePark.org and pushing the big 
red subscribe button. Get yourself signed up today so 

that you will be in the know! The exception to this 
requirement is that we have seeded the list with a number 
of email addresses that we have from our membership 
roster so your name may be on the list already. If you're 
not sure you can still push the subscribe button as the 
same email address will not be signed up twice. If for 
some reason you do not wish to be subscribed there will 
be a link at the bottom of each newsletter that may be 
used to unsubscribe. In case you want to be sure that this 
newsletter does not fall into your junk mail folder, be sure 
to just add the newsletter sender to your address book. You 
are encouraged to send articles for publication to the eBlast 
editor: eblast@northrosedalepark.org.
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Solid Waste Schedule for North Rosedale Park
North of Grand River

June 2, 2014 through December 31, 2014
REMEMBER: Put out ONLY those items listed on the scheduled dates!

Below are the dates of solid waste collection by the new contractor, ADVANCED DISPOSAL, for the North Rosedale Park 
neighborhood (north of Grand River). After each date, you will find listed what items or materials will be collected on that day. 

Please spread the word to your neighbors for a smooth transition. For questions, contact ADVANCED:
Call 1-844-2DETROIT (233-8764)

Email: DetroitMIResidential@AdvancedDisposal.com
Visit: www.AdvancedDisposal.com/DetroitResidential

�JUNE –––––––––––––––––––––––––––––
Monday, June 2.........Garbage and  
	 .............................Recycling
Tuesday, June 3.........Yard Waste and Bulk
Monday, June 9.........Garbage
Monday, June 16.......Garbage and  
	 .............................Recycling
Tuesday, June 17.......Yard Waste and Bulk
Monday, June 23.......Garbage
Monday, June 30.......Garbage and  
	 .............................Recycling

JULY –––––––––––––––––––––––––––––
Tuesday, July 1..........Yard Waste and Bulk
Monday, July 7..........Garbage
Monday, July 14........Garbage and  
	 .............................Recycling
Tuesday, July 15........Yard Waste and Bulk
Monday, July 21........Garbage
Monday, July 28........Garbage and  
	 .............................Recycling
Tuesday, July 29........Yard Waste and Bulk

AUGUST ––––––––––––––––––––––––––
Monday, August 4.......Garbage
Monday, August 11.....Garbage and  
	 ...............................Recycling
Tuesday, August 12.....Yard Waste and Bulk
Monday, August 18.....Garbage
Monday, August 25.....Garbage and  
	 ...............................Recycling
Tuesday, August 26.....Yard Waste and Bulk

SEPTEMBER ––––––––––––––––––––––
Monday, Sept. 1 .......No pick-up  
	 .............................for Labor Day
Tuesday, Sept. 2........Garbage
Monday, Sept. 8........Garbage and  
	 .............................Recycling
Tuesday, Sept. 9........Yard Waste and Bulk
Monday, Sept. 15......Garbage
Monday, Sept. 22......Garbage and  
	 .............................Recycling

Tuesday, Sept. 23......Yard Waste and Bulk
Monday, Sept. 29......Garbage

OCTOBER ––––––––––––––––––––––––
Monday, Oct. 6..........Garbage and  
	 .............................Recycling
Tuesday, Oct. 7..........Yard Waste and Bulk
Monday, Oct. 13........Garbage
Monday, Oct. 20........Garbage and  
	 .............................Recycling
Tuesday, Oct. 21........Yard Waste and Bulk
Monday, Oct. 27........Garbage

NOVEMBER –––––––––––––––––––––––
Monday, Nov. 3.........Garbage and  
	 .............................Recycling
Tuesday, Nov. 4.........Yard Waste and Bulk
Monday, Nov. 10.......Garbage

Monday, Nov. 17.......Garbage and  
	 .............................Recycling
Tuesday, Nov. 18.......Yard Waste and Bulk
Monday, Nov. 24.......Garbage

DECEMBER ––––––––––––––––––––––
Monday, Dec. 1.........Garbage and  
	 .............................Recycling
Tuesday, Dec. 2.........Yard Waste and Bulk
Monday, Dec. 8.........Garbage
Monday, Dec. 15.......Garbage and  
	 .............................Recycling
Tuesday, Dec. 16.......Yard Waste and Bulk
Monday, Dec. 22.......Garbage
Monday, Dec. 29.......Garbage and  
	 .............................Recycling
Tuesday, Dec. 30.......Yard Waste and Bulk
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North Rosedale Park Civic Association
Membership Application

Name(s)________________________________________

______________________________________________

Address________________________________________

Zip Code_________________

Phone_________________________________________

Email__________________________________________

Membership Dues

Resident..................................................  $60
Non-Resident.........................................  $40
Business..................................................  $40

Enclosed is $_____________ in payment for dues for the 

year ending December 31,2014.

Additional Donation enclosed $_____________________

Make checks payable to: 
North Rosedale Park Civic Association or NRPCA

Mail dues to: 
Membership Secretary

18445 Scarsdale, Detroit MI 48223-1333

The NRPCA is now a 501(c)(3) charitable organization. 
Contributions and dues payments to the NRPCA  

are tax deductible under state and federal tax laws.

Be a Volunteer!
Please tell us how you would be interested in helping.

Areas of interest: 

______________________________________________

______________________________________________

______________________________________________

______________________________________________

______________________________________________ 	

______________________________________________

______________________________________________

______________________________________________

______________________________________________

Thank you for your support!

NRPCA 2014 Board of Directors
Ours is an active neighborhood, and NRPCA Board members are
responsible for taking on assignments at the beginning of each year.
In many cases, committees are formed to carry out the activities, and
volunteers are always welcome.
The Board meets on the 1st Thursday of every month except July and August.
BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND THEIR ASSIGNMENTS
PRESIDENT:
Hubert Sawyers III • 313-451-0808 • president@northrosedalepark.org 

Capital Campaign, IT

VICE-PRESIDENT: 
Joe Kvoriak • 313-444-2294 • vicepresident@northrosedalepark.org 

Cooke School, Detroit Works

PAST-PRESIDENT: 
Cheryl Buswell • 586-222-9454 • pastpresident@northrosedalepark.org 

DIRECTOR: 
Kathy Garrett • 313-537-0352 • directorGarrett@northrosedalepark.org 

GRDC, Tattler
Erma Leaphart-Gouch • 313-532-7184 • directorGouch@northrosedalepark.org 

Adult Programming, Membership
Tripp Marshall • 313-766-6745 • directorMarshall@northrosedalepark.org 

Cooke School, Family Programming
Susan Steigerwalt • 313-549-9523 • directorsteigerwalt@northrosedalepark.org 

Youth Sports
Richard Castillo • 888-407-7460 • directorcastillo@northrosedalepark.org 

Neighborhood Safety, Vacant Property
Robert (Bob) Weed • 586-764-0562 • directorweed@northrosedalepark.org 

Block Clubs, Code Enforcement
James Mallory • directorMallory@northrosedalepark.org
	 Motor City Makeover
Sharon LeMieux • 313-255-7207 • directorLeMieux@northrosedalepark.org
	 Programming

APPOINTEES
CORR. SECRETARY: 
Marcia Closson • 313-835-1103 • corsecretary@northrosedalepark.org 

Northwest Farmers' Market, Park Players

MEM. SECRETARY: 
NaJuan Lockhart • memsecretary@northrosedalepark.org

REC. SECRETARY: 
Mary Ramsay • 313-533-7313 • maryr513@aol.com

TREASURER: 
John Gumbel • 313-531-5817 • TreasurerNRPCA@gmail.com 

Document Retention

BLDG. MANAGER: 
Nicole Daniels • 313-837-3416 • nrpca@att.net 

Financial Processes

NRP CODE ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE HOT LINE:
(313) 923-7350 • codeenforcement@northrosedalepark.org

PROGRAM MANAGER:
Sheariah Boswell Howard • howardbshear@yahoo.com

PROGRAM ORGANIZER:
Jessica Bickman • Jessica.Bickmann@gmail.com

TATTLER NEWSLETTER
TATTLER EDITOR: 
Tom Ridgway • 313-623-5643 • thomas.ridgway@gmail.com

ADVERTISING COORDINATOR: 
Maria Bryant • 313-537-1560 • mariab19@sbcglobal.net

PRODUCTION ARTIST: 
Linda Liang • tattler@northrosedalepark.org


